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Join us Wednesdays through March 21st for 
ƳSIMPLY LENTƴ from 6:00- 6:45pm for a light 
meal and a Lenten meditation. 
 
PALM SUNDAY MORNING WORSHIP SERVICE 
March 25th. Join us in our annual Processional. 
 
HOLY MOMENTS 
Monday, March 26th through Friday, March 30th 
from 7:15- 7:30 a.m. Join us in the sanctuary 
during Holy Week for a time of prayer before the 
dayưs busy- ness is upon us.  Bring a friend and 
take a donut.  
 
MAUNDY THURSDAY WORSHIP SERVICE 
March 29th at 7:00 p.m. Gather around the 
Table to participate with Jesus in the Last 
Supper. 
 
PRAYER VIGIL 
Thursday, March 29th beginning at 8:00 p.m. 
through 6:00 a.m. Friday morning, March 30th. 
Pray in the quietness of the sanctuary 
contemplating Psalm5:2- ƴHear my cry for help, 
my King and my God, for to you I pray.ƴ Contact 
Anton Ahrens at 232- 2060 or Antonf58@att.net 
to reserve a prayer time. 
 
GOOD FRIDAY WORSHIP SERVICE 
March 30th from 12:00 to 12:30 p.m.  As Jesus 
is on trial and heads to the cross, we gather to 
remember his crucifixion. 
 
EASTER BREAKFAST 
Sunday morning, April 1st from 9:00 to 10:15 a.m, 
enjoy a delicious breakfast hosted by the 
Triniteens to raise money for their mission trip. 
 
EASTER WORSHIP SERVICE 
Sunday morning, April 1st at 10:30.  Celebrate 
Easter through glorious music, scripture, and 
proclamation of the Good News! 

2018 Lenten Prayer Vigil  
 

0ÓÁÌÍ υȡς  (ÅÁÒ ÍÙ ÃÒÙ ÆÏÒ ÈÅÌÐȟ ÍÙ +ÉÎÇ 
ÁÎÄ ÍÙ 'ÏÄȟ ÆÏÒ ÔÏ ÙÏÕ ) ÐÒÁÙȢ .)6 
    7ÈÏ ÄÏ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÌÌ ×ÈÅÎ ÙÏÕ ÎÅÅÄ ÈÅÌÐȩ -ÁÙÂÅ ÙÏÕ 
ÒÅÌÙ ÏÎ Á ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÍÅÍÂÅÒȟ Á ÓÐÏÕÓÅȟ ÏÒ Á ÔÒÕÓÔÅÄ 
ÆÒÉÅÎÄȢ  )Æ ÙÏÕÒ ÎÅÅÄ ÉÓ ÍÅÄÉÃÁÌȟ ÍÁÙÂÅ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÌÌ ωρρ 
ÁÎÄ ÅØÐÅÃÔ ÅØÐÅÒÔ ÈÅÌÐ ÑÕÉÃËÌÙȢ (ÅÌÐ ÉÓ ÁÌ×ÁÙÓ 
ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ ÐÒÁÙÅÒȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅÒÅȭÓ ÎÏ ÒÕÌÅ 
ÇÏÖÅÒÎÉÎÇ ÈÏ× ÙÏÕ ÓÈÏÕÌÄ ÐÒÁÙ- ÊÕÓÔ ÄÏ ÉÔȢ  
)Î ÐÒÁÙÅÒȟ ÑÕÅÓÔÉÏÎÓ ПÉÎÄ ÒÅÓÏÌÕÔÉÏÎȢ  )Î ÐÒÁÙÅÒȟ ×Å 
ÃÁÎ ÒÅÃÏÇÎÉÚÅ *ÅÓÕÓ ÓÐÅÁËÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÕÓȢ  )Î ÐÒÁÙÅÒȟ ×Å 
ÈÅÁÒ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÃÁÌÌ ÔÏ ÂÅ Á ÍÏÒÅ ÁÃÔÉÖÅ ÂÅÌÉÅÖÅÒȟ 
×ÉÔÎÅÓÓÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÌÉÆÅ-ÃÈÁÎÇÉÎÇ ÐÏ×ÅÒ ÏÆ *ÅÓÕÓ 
ÁÃÔÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÌÉÖÅÓȢ 
    4ÈÅ ,ÅÎÔÅÎ 0ÒÁÙÅÒ 6ÉÇÉÌ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÓ ÔÈÅ ÔÉÍÅ ÁÎÄ 
ÅÎÖÉÒÏÎÍÅÎÔ ÆÏÒ ÙÏÕ ÔÏ ÐÒÁÙȢ  ! Ȱ0ÒÁÙÅÒ 7ÁÌÌȱ ×ÉÌÌ 
ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÁÙÅÒÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 4ÒÉÎÉÔÙ ÆÁÍÉÌÙȢ  9ÏÕ ÍÁÙ 
ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐ ÆÏÒ ÐÒÁÙÅÒ ÔÉÍÅÓ ÉÎ ÈÁÌÆ ÈÏÕÒ ÉÎÔÅÒÖÁÌÓ 
ÂÅÇÉÎÎÉÎÇ ÁÔ ψ ÐÍ ÏÎ 4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙȟ -ÁÒÃÈ ςωÔÈ ÁÎÄ 
ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÉÎÇ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ φ ÁÍ ÏÎ &ÒÉÄÁÙȟ -ÁÒÃÈ σπÔÈȢ  
3ÉÇÎ ÕÐ ÆÏÒ ÁÓ ÍÁÎÙ ÈÁÌÆ ÈÏÕÒ ÉÎÔÅÒÖÁÌÓ ÁÓ ÙÏÕ ×ÁÎÔ 
ÔÏ ÐÒÁÙȢ  4Ï ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐȟ Å-ÍÁÉÌ !ÎÔÏÎ !ÈÒÅÎÓ ÁÔ 
ÁÎÔÏÎÆυψͽÁÔÔȢÎÅÔ ÏÒ ÓÉÇÎ ÕÐ ÁÔ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÏÎ 3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ 
ÓÔÁÒÔÉÎÇ -ÁÒÃÈ ρρȢ 
Be a praying witness to the love of Jesus in 

your life, praising God through your prayer.  

mailto:antonf58@att.net


 

  4< 8I< I<8CCP 9C<JJ<; KF ?8M< (8K?PƄ FLI -8I@J? +LIJ<Ƈ  0?< @J JF ?<CG=LCƃ 
  0?< @J <E:FLI8>@E> 8E; >@M<J D< CFKJ F= @;<8J FE ?FN KF K8B< :8I< F= DPJ<C= 8E; @E=FID8K@FE FE K?< 
?<8CK? @JJL<J & ?8M<ƃ   1?8EB PFLƄ (8K?PƇ                                                                               4<E;P -LCC<E 

ahw9 Ch[[h²{Υ 

.ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅǎ ϧ !ƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊƛŜǎ .............................. о 

{ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ CƭƻǿŜǊ aƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ............................. о 

DǊŜŜƴ /ƻǊƴŜǊ ................................................. о 

9ƴŘƻǿƳŜƴǘ {ǘŜǇǇƛƴƎ {ǘƻƴŜǎ.......................... о 

{Ŝǎǎƛƻƴ IƛƎƘƭƛƎƘǘǎ .......................................... о 

aƛǎǎƛƻƴ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ..................................... п-р 

tŀǊƛǎƘ bǳǊǎŜ ................................................... р 

CƛƴŀƴŎŜ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ......................................... р 

²ƻǊǎƘƛǇ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ....................................... с 

tŜŀŎŜƳŀƪƛƴƎ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜŜ ................................ с 

W¦at .............................................................. т 

IŜŀǊƛƴƎ-! {ƘŀǊŜŘ .ƭŜǎǎƛƴƎ .............................. т 

/ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ 9ŘǳŎŀǝƻƴ /ƻƳƳƛǧŜǎ .................. у-мн 
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Get up-to-date information at:  
www.trinitypresbyterian.net, office@trinitypresbyterian.net, 

www.FACEBOOK.com/TrinityTopeka,  

DEACONS                             EASTER L IL IES -  The Trinity Deacons are taking orders for Easter lilies. The 

price of each lily is $9.00. Make your check payable to 'Trinity Presbyterian Church" and in the memo line write "Easter 
lily". Mail your check along with the order form no later than March 11th to : 
ü Easter lily, Trinity Presbyterian Church, 4746 SW 21 st Street, Topeka, KS 66604 OR 
ü place them in the offering plate SEPARATE from your regular pledge; OR 
ü put them in the church secretaryõs mailbox in the office.  
 

You may wish to dedicate the lily in Memory of or in Appreciation of someone special to you or to the Glory of God. The 
dedications will be listed in the church bulletin insert on Easter. If you have any questions, call Rhonda Ross, 273 -
3424. The lilies you order may be picked up after worship on Easter morning. All flowers not picked up will be 
delivered to home bound members of Trinity or used to decorate our sanctuary during the Easter season.  



 

 

FEBRUARY 2018  
Sanctuary Flower Ministry  
Flowers were provided to the Glory of God on 
the: 

 

11th  by Mary Nestor in loving memory of her mother, 
Dorothy Server. 

18th  by Nick & Melissa Bylsma in loving memory of Helen 
Worcester 

25th  by Carol Shannahan in loving memory of her fatherƉs 
birthday.  

35-Oct Lgtt{"("Ecvj{"Pgyncpf 
36-Oct Tcnrj"("Mc{"Jqyctf 
45-Oct Fcpc"("Eqt{"Uejqhhgnocp 

23-Oct Cpftgy"Ctouvtqpi 
23-Oct Ocfkuqp"Oggpgp 
24-Oct Mc{"Itcjco"Ueqvv 
27-Oct Ecvj{"Pgyncpf 
27-Oct Ueqvv"Cujng{ 
28-Oct Tgpgg"Owngiyc 
29-Oct Lcpku"Jqnkygnn 
29-Oct Octvjc"Rgvgtuqp 
29-Oct Nkpfc"Fqng|cn 
2;-Oct T{cp"Mgor-Rcrrcp 
32-Oct Cngz"Ycngu 
33-Oct Itgi"Ngg 
36-Oct Rqtvkc"Oczqp 
37-Oct Mctk"Jcejk{c 
3:-Oct Tjqpfc"Tquu 
3;-Oct Ygpf{"Rwnngp 
3;-Oct Lcokg"Ogtmngkp 
42-Oct Lcem"Hgttgt 
44-Oct Octvjc"Dgpkipwu 

46-Oct Mctgp"Dtqyp 
48-Oct Lko"Oeeqtokem 
48-Oct Ncwtc"Tqnrj 
48-Oct Lqjp"Dctigt 
49-Oct Fqppc"Yjkrrng 
4:-Oct Ecofgp"Ejqqpejctqgp 
4:-Oct Dtweg"Xqkiv 
4:-Oct Dgxgtng{"Nwv| 
4;-Oct Lwf{"Twpfgnn 
4;-Oct Pcvcn{c"Vjqodnkuqp 
52-Oct Tqdgtv"Dwtvej 
53-Oct Ecvj{"Jgcfyqtvj 
  

If your birthday or anniversary does not appear on these lists,  
please contact the office. Date information may be needed.  

HIGHLIGHTS FROM THE FEBRUARY 21 
SESSION MEETING 

 

× Cheryl Lindstrom and Jeremy Thoman were 
received into membership.  They will soon 
be presented to the congregation at a 
Sunday worship service. 

 
× Approval was given for the spending of 

$3,200 for the purchase of new hymnals to 
(+#6'/*#,853#*54':/549#'4*#,853#:.+#CR/,:9#
'4*#X+358/'29#O;4*%D 

 
× Approval was given to the Peacemaking 

Committee to establish a Pay Pal Giving 
Fund Account to receive donations for 
funding Los Talpetates Scholarships. 

 
× Session completed its 2018 committee 

assignments by Peggy McAdoo chairing the 
Mission Committee and Jon Farrell-Higgins 
serving as the Session representative to 
the 2018 Congregational Nominating 
Committee. 

 

× Session accepted the resignation, with 
8+-8+:9$#5,#];9'4# 5@+3'4#'9#U8/4/:?M9#
Financial Secretary. 

                       ENDOWMENT COMMITTEE'S 
                        Stepping Stones to Trinity's Future 

 

The Trinity Endowment Committee invites you to give through Stepping Stones to Trinity's Future 
to benefit Trinityès Endowment.  You will enjoy watching your gifts grow the Endowment Fund bit by 
bit, while honoring a loved one, or special event in your life or the life of a loved one.   

 

The Endowment Committee greatly thanks the following persons for Stepping Stones gifts in January 
2018:   

    Donor:   Gerald and Joyce Adcock       In Honor of:  Their Daughter, Shelly Vollintineès Birthday 
 

    Cumulative gifts, as of January 31, 2018 totaled $892.  For information on Stepping Stones, see the 
bulletin board in the church lobby, or go to www.trinitypresbyterian.net/endowment. 
 
Note: An Endowment Fund Stepping Stones donation form can be found on page 13 of this newsletter. 

GREEN CORNER 

Paper NOR Plastic please.    
Bring your bags with you when you 
run errands or shop.   By taking 
reusable bags to the store, you can 
cut down on the 350 bags the average 
American uses each year and reduce needless 
deaths of marine life caused by plastic bags 
which end up in streams, rivers, and oceans. 



 

Trinity works on 
the 4th Tuesday of 
the month at 1PM. 
This month it is 
March 27th. 

Trinity serves on the 2nd 

Tuesday of the month at 4:45PM. 

This month it is March 13th. 

 Trinity serves on 
the 3rd Friday of 
the month at 
9AM. This 
month it is  
March 16th. 

MISSION COMMITTEE                  CŜō му-¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅϥǎ .ƭǳŜ hǳǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ 

 
²Ƙȅ ²ŜŀǊ .ƭǳŜΚ 
¢ƘŜ ŬǊǎǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƛƴ [Ŝƴǘ ƛǎ ŘŜǎƛƎƴŀǘŜŘ 

ά²ŜŀǊ ȅƻǳǊ ōƭǳŜ ǘ-ǎƘƛǊǘ ǘƻ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ {ǳƴŘŀȅέ 
ŀǎ ŀ ǘŜǎǘŀƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅǎ hƴŜ 
DǊŜŀǘ IƻǳǊ ƻŦ {ƘŀǊƛƴƎ ƳŀƪŜǎ ŀ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜΦ 
YƛƴƎ 5ŀǾƛŘ ǎŀƴƎΣ ά¸ƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ Ƴȅ 

ƳƻǳǊƴƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ ŘŀƴŎƛƴƎΤ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ƻũ 
Ƴȅ ǎŀŎƪŎƭƻǘƘ ŀƴŘ ŎƭƻǘƘŜŘ ƳŜ ǿƛǘƘ 
ƧƻȅΧέ όtǎŀƭƳ олΥммύ 
¢ƘƻǳǎŀƴŘǎ ƻŦ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ŜŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊ Ǉǳǘ 

ƻƴ ŀ ōƭǳŜ ǘ-ǎƘƛǊǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǎŀȅǎ άhǳǘ ƻŦ ŎƘŀƻǎΣ 
IƻǇŜΦέ  ¢ƘŜȅ ōŜŀǊ ƴƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ƭŀŘŘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ 
ŘǊȅǿŀƭƭ ŦƻǊ ǊŜōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎΣ ōǳǘ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƘŜ ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ 
DƻŘΦ  aŀƴȅ ŘƛǎŀǎǘŜǊ ǎǳǊǾƛǾƻǊǎ ǿƘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ 
ƭƻǾŜ ƻŦ DƻŘ ŜǾƛŘŜƴǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜǎŜ 
ǎŜǊǾŀƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ƻũ ǘƘŜƛǊ Ŏƭƻŀƪ ƻŦ 
ƳƻǳǊƴƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ōŜƎƛƴ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ƧƻȅΦ 
5ƛǎŀǎǘŜǊ ŀƊŜǊ ŘƛǎŀǎǘŜǊΣ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴǎ 

ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǊŜŎƻǊŘ ƴǳƳōŜǊǎ ǿƛǘƘ 
ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎΣ ŬƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ƎƛƊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ƘŀƴŘǎ-ƻƴ-ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ  Lƴ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ф ȅŜŀǊǎΣ ƳƻǊŜ тлΣллл ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ƛƴ 
ǘƘŜ ¦Φ{Φ DǳƭŦ /ƻŀǎǘΣ LƻǿŀΣ aƛǎǎƻǳǊƛΣ !ƭŀōŀƳŀΣ ¢ŜƴƴŜǎǎŜŜΣ ¢ŜȄŀǎΣ bŜǿ WŜǊǎŜȅΣ bŜǿ ¸ƻǊƪΣ ŀƴŘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ 
ŘƛǎŀǎǘŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƻŎŎǳǊǊŜŘΦ aŀƴȅ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ Ǉǳǘ ƻƴ ōƭǳŜ t5! ǘ-ǎƘƛǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ǎƘƻǳƭŘŜǊ-ǘƻ-ǎƘƻǳƭŘŜǊ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ƻǳǘ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘΩǎ Ŏŀƭƭ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎ ƛƴ ƴŜŜŘΦ 
aŀƴȅ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ƘŀŘ ŀƴ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ΨŜŀǊƴΩ ōƭǳŜ ǘ-ǎƘƛǊǘǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ǿƻǊƪ ǘŜŀƳ ŜũƻǊǘǎΤ ōǳǘ ȅƻǳ 

ŀǊŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǝƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ƻŦ tǊŜǎōȅǘŜǊƛŀƴ 5ƛǎŀǎǘŜǊ !ǎǎƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŬƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ƎƛƊǎΣ ŀŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǇǊŀȅŜǊǎΦ  ¸ƻǳ ŀǊŜ 
ǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ D!t ŦƻǊ ŘƛǎŀǎǘŜǊ ǎǳǊǾƛǾƻǊǎΦ  ¢ƘŜǊŜŦƻǊŜΣ t5! ƛǎ ǳǊƎƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ŎƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƻ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜ ƛƴ ŀ ά.ƭǳŜ-hǳǘΦέ  
¢Ǌƛƴƛǘȅ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ .ƭǳŜ hǳǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ муΦ  ¢ƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƭŜǘΩǎ ǘŜƭƭ ǘƘŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ƘƻǇŜ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ŎƘŀƻǎΦ 

One Great Hour of Sharing 

IF WE ALL DO A LITTLE - IT ADDS UP TO A LOT! 

OGHS is the single, largest way that Presbyterians come together every year 

to work for a better world.  Around the world, millions of people lack 

access to sustainable food sources, clean water, sanitation, education and 

opportunity.  Three programs supported by One Great Hour of Sharing 

(OGHS) work in different ways to serve individuals and communities in 

need.  From initial disaster response to ongoing community development, 

their work fits together to provide people with safety, sustenance and hope. 

 

THE PROGRAMS ARE: 

Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA) ð Works alongside communities as 

they recover and find hope after the devastation of natural or human -

caused disasters, ad support for refugees 

Presbyterian Hunger Program (PHP) ð Takes action 

to alleviate hunger, care for creation, and the 

systemic causes of poverty so all may be fed 

Self-Development of People (SDOP) ð Invests in 

communities responding to their experiences of 

oppression, poverty and injustice and educates 

Presbyterians about the impact of these issues 

Received during the season of Lent to Easter Sunday, 

each gift to OGHS helps to improve the lives f 

people in these challenging situations.  The offering 

provides us a way to share Godõs love with our 

neighbors in need.   



 

PARISH NURSE  

Interested in Serving as Trinityôs Financial Secretary? 
 

Susan Bozeman will be vacating the position of Financial Secretary on March 31 in order to devote her 

time to pursuing other opportunities. We thank her for over five years of faithful and dedicated service. 
 

The Finance Committee has begun the process of finding a replacement for this position which is 

responsible for receiving and recording monetary contributions and donations. If anyone is interested in 

serving as Trinityôs Financial Secretary, please contact Pastor Meredith or Dennis Williams, Finance 

Committee Chairperson.  
 

For the long-term, the Finance Committee will be assessing whether these duties, as well as those of the 

Treasurer, should continue to be performed on a volunteer basis by a Trinity member or whether these 

responsibilities should be performed by a paid employee or out-sourced on a contractual basis to a 

bookkeeper or private company.      

FINANCE COMMITTEE 

Alzheimer's / DEMENTIA PRESENTATION 
The Alzheimerès Association is putting on a four-part series 

for family caregivers and professionals.  It is entitled, 

"Building Caregiver Confidence." The 4 presentations will 

be on Mondays, March 19 through April 9, 2018 from 

5:30 - 7:00 PM at the Topeka and Shawnee County Public 

Library 1515 SW 10th Ave.  For further information, please 

contact the NE Kansas Alzheimerès Regional Office at 3625 

SW 29th St, Suite 102, Topeka, KS 66614 or phone 785-

271-1844.  

March is Trinityõs Month to Support Doorstep Food and Clothing Bank 
 

Daily Doorstep distributes clothing and food to Topekaôs needy families.  The shelves need to be restocked to keep up with the constant requests 
for assistance.  Each month a different group of the supporting congregations take the responsibility to provide food and to assist in the clothing 
bank.  Trinity does this each March ï so share from your abundance.   
 

Clothing Bank:  Trinity will provide volunteers to assist in the clothing room on Thursdays through March.  Thanks to Muriel McClenny, Ann 
Fincham, Judy Williams, Nancy Carpenter, Glenda Tegethoff, Marilyn Leinacker, Lou Nell Gustavson, Linda Charay, Peggy McAdoo, and Pam 
Oroke for assisting to fill our 30 hour obligation.  If you would be willing to assist contact Pam Oroke 228-1050. 
 

Food Bank:  Trinity continually contributes to the food bank regularly from donations placed in the ñDoorstep Boxò in the church narthex, but the 
need is critical this month   A typical food bundle is designed to provide 3 meals a day for 5 days for each member of a household.  Particular 
needs this month are egg noodles, pork & beans, canned peas, tuna, spaghettios, boxed tuna and hamburger meals. Bagged potatoes can be 
accepted as well.  Monetary gifts to Doorstep are used to add ground beef and bread to the bundle. 
 

WAYS YOU MIGHT CONSIDER A DONATION DURING LENT: 

¶ Donate what would be a special meal to you if you had to rely on a donated food bundle. 

¶ Serve the same meal to your family have a discussion about the needs in our community. 

¶ Shop the sales for extra items for Doorstep 
 

MANY THANKS to Pam Oroke who continues to serve as Trinityôs Representative to the Doorstep Board.   



 

 

WORSHIP COMMITTEE 

PEACEMAKING COMMITTEE 

A CHANCE TO SHARE 
Many of you have expressed an interest in 
delivering the Sunday children sermon.  Here is 
your opportunity to do just that. The time with the 
children should last between 3-5 minutes.  You 
could find suggestions on the internet, Rev. Mere, 
books or your imagination.  Look for the sign up 
sheet on the bulletin board. 

SUNDAY SANCTUARY FLO WERS 
Each week we have beautiful flowers in the 

sanctuary.  These are gifts from individuals and 
groups within our church.  After we have enjoyed 
them the deacons rearrange the flowers to be 
delivered to our elderly, shut ins, or sick. If you 
wish,  you can take home the flowers you donate.  
You can donate flowers in memory of someone, a 
celebration, or as a love gift.  There is a sign up 
sheet on the bulletin board in the lobby.   

VISIT  TALPETATES  
It is time to start planning for 
our annual visit to Talpetates.  

This year, the tentative dates 
for the visit are August 1 -9.   

Anyone who has made this 
trip will tell you what a 

special time it is.  Please 
consider joining us.  

 For more information, 
contact Anton Ahrens or Ken 

Cott after he returns to 
Topeka in May.  



 

Trinityõs justice ministry, Topeka JUMP, is 

in its 5 th  year of seeking justice for the most 

vulnerable in our community.  
 

JUMPõs committees are busy researching solutions to 

problems facing Shawnee County.  However, besides 

researching, JUMP is also celebrating.  
 

It is celebrating that a new program is in place at the 

Shawnee County Jail.  This program will help people with mental illness being released from the county 

jail to be placed directly into an evidence -based Supportive Employment Program. This program has 

the best success rate for participants obtaining employment.  

JUMP is also celebrating that one of its primary corporate investors, Pioneer Group, is committed to 

having approximately 81 new affordable housing units built in 2018.   

The celebrating continues with the creation of a pilot program designed to get workers to Topekaõs 

south industrial area.  The Transportation Research Committee has reported that the program is 

averaging 80 rides a week.  JUMP feels this pilot program is on its way to demonstrating the need for 

reliable transportation, like a bus route, to get people to work.  

JUMP is also celebrating the creation of a Predatory Lending Committee. This committee is 

partnering with Catholic Charities in its research efforts.  The predatory lending industry is plaguing 

Shawnee County and trapping people in vulnerable situations into a financial crisis by charging 400% 

interest on small loans.  This committee, along with Catholic Charities, is responding to Godõs òNOó to 

usury.  

Lastly, Trinityõs justice ministry would like to thank Trinityõs congregation for its support and 

encouragement to take on justice issues that affect the marginalized. Your support is greatly 

appreciated.  

Are you hearing-impaired?  Do you have difficulty talking on the telephone?  
 

If so, I have some good news for you.  I recently found out about a company called CaptionCall, and if you have a 
hearing loss they will give you a very nice touch-screen desktop phone that has real time captioning on it.  It also has 
adjustable volume handset and many other features.  It even captions and saves your missed calls to voice mail.  
The phone is free to anyone with hearing loss, regardless of your income.  They will come to your house and install it 
and train you how to use it.  I got mine a few days ago, and it's a game-changer!!   
 

Here's how the process worked for me:   
I contacted my audiologist and told her I was going to download an application from the CaptionCall web site and 
bring it to her to sign off on.  She told me that she was very familiar with CaptionCall & that they were a very good 
company to deal with.  She downloaded the form, signed off on it  
and faxed it to CaptionCall for me.  Within about 20 minutes  
CaptionCall contacted me and we set up an appointment for them to 
come install my phone. 
 

  The next day the installer arrived precisely on time, clean cut, well  
dressed, wearing ID badge - was very thorough installing and  
answering my questions ... and was done and gone in about 30  
minutes.  The phone is free, the installation is free, and for the first  
time in my life I can use the telephone.  
 
WHAT A BLESSING THIS DEVICE HAS BEEN! 
 
To check out the CaptionCall captioning telephone,  
go to their web site at https://captioncall.com/  
     John Eddy 



 

Book Study  
First meeting  
Wednesday  
March 14,  
2:00 pm  
Interested?  
Call  
Jenny Lee  
785-213-0809  

Chr is t ian Educat ion Class i f ieds  

 Here comes Peter Cottontail, hopping 
down the bunny trail. Please invite your 
friends, classmates and neighbors to 
attend Sunday School on March 25 (write 
that down on your calendars) where 
there will be an Easter Egg Hunt for the 
children during Sunday School. 

We need volunteers to make this event a success! You 
can help by donating plastic eggs and  non-seasonal 
individually wrapped candies that we can give to the Easter 
Bunny to hide on our lawn for the kids of all ages to åhuntæ. 
If you would like to volunteer your time instead of candy & 
toys, help is also needed with set up, clean up and filling 
hundreds of plastic Easter Eggs. Contact Karen Meenen to 
volunteer. 

Bring your kids out to a morning filled with learning the 
Easter story and  LOTS of candy. The fun starts at 9:30 AM!  
Bring A Friend!!  Hippity, Hoppity, Easter's on it's way!   

Easter Breakfast Fundraiser 
 

Mama always said that a good breakfast is the most important meal of the day!  
So with Mama's infinite wisdom in mind, be sure and mark your calendars to 
attend the Triniteen's Annual Easter Breakfast fundraiser.  Donations will be 

accepted, and the proceeds from this breakfast help fund our mission projects throughout the year.   
 

The breakfast is cooked & provided by parents of our 7th -12th graders, and served by the kids themselves.  We 
always have a wonderful assortment of breakfast casseroles, pancakes, eggs, juice, coffee, toast, meats & pastries.  
Fellowship Hall "Diner" will be open on Sunday, April 1st (no foolin') from 9 am until 10:15 ... so come enjoy a 
delicious breakfast before heading to Service.  Breakfast is the most important meal of the day, you know.  Mama 
said.    Donations gratefully accepted at the door.  

Thomas L. King Lecture in 

Religious Studies  
at Washburn University  

 March 14   7:30 pm  
 Washburn A/B, Memorial Union  

Professor Barry Crawford will be 
the Thirty -Sixth Thomas L. King 

Lecturer.  Barry Crawford is 
Professor of Religious Studies, 

Emeritus, at Washburn Univ.  

He taught at Washburn for nearly 
forty years.  Dr. Crawford 
received his PhD in New 

Testament Studies and Early 
Christianity from Vanderbilt 

University.  

Please join our lively  
and warm Sunday  

morning adult Sunday 
School class.  

Anton Ahrens will be  
leading our group in  
The Prodigal God,  
by Timothy Keller . 

This is a wonderful class  
full of warm hearts,  
listening ears and  
lively discussion.  

Basement Room 9  



 

Chr is t ian  Educat ion Class i f ieds (cont inued)  

Camp Heartland Scholarships for 2018 
 
Please consider helping to send a Trinity 

youth/child to summer camp at Heartland or 
Traveling day camp at Trinity!  We have 
several families who could use some financial assistance in order to send their child to 
camp.  If you would be interested in making a donation to the camp fund, please 
contact Karen Meenen or Pastor Mere. 

Camp Heartland Traveling Day Camp at Trinity June 25-29.   
Wahoo!  Traveling Day Camp is coming to Trinity!  Ages:  Completed Kindergarten through 

completed Sixth grade.  Cost is $60/child.  Campers need to bring a sack lunch each day.  
Activities are outside all day if weather permits.  Registration forms available soon.  Payment is 
due when you register and is non-refundable.  Make 
checks to Trinity Presbyterian Church.  Space is limited to 
the first 42 paid campers.  Invite your neighbors, friends, 
grandkids to attend.  This would be a great week to have 
your grandkids visit.  Questions contact Karen. 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOO L 6 -  8:20 PM  
SUNDAY, JUNE 3 -  WEDNESDAY, JUNE 6 

 

Everyone (ages 1 -  101) is invited!  Join us for 
activities and dinner.  Plan to bring your friends!  

 

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED to help with VBS 
with kitchen, snacks, crew leaders, station 

leaders, and more.  If you would like to help 
with Shipwrecked: Rescued by Jesus, please contact Karen Meenen at  272 - 2620.  

Triniteens to General Assembly  
St Louis, Mo  
June 15 - 17 

Mark your calendars.  
Questions contact Karen  

 
The last time GA was held in the Synod of  

Mid -America was in 1994!  



 

SIGNIFICANT RELATIONAL GROUPS 

Chr is t ian Educat ion Class i f ieds (cont inued)  

GUMBO COOKING CLASS  
AT TRINITY  

Children's Sunday School - Decorating Valentine Cookies for the Rescue Mission!  
Thanks to the many folks who donated cookies, frosting and sprinkles!  


